JULY 2025 ~ Newsletter ~ Summer Edition

mcy Support Center of Dodge County

Fall Benefit 2025



Join us in **Proclaiming the Gift of Life**. Share an evening of fun and food with family and friends.

- Saturday, September 20, 2025
- Juneau Community Center, 500 Lincoln Drive, Juneau
- Doors open at 5PM
- Dinner Buffet 6PM-7PM
- Bar and Silent Auction close at 7PM
- **Buffet:**

Chef Chanse has planned another marvelous meal for our guests. The menu is: BRUSCHETTA CHICKEN, BEEF TIPS WITH MUSHROOMS & ONIONS, BABY RED MASH POTATOES, SWEET GLAZED CARROTS, BROCCOLI SALAD WITH BACON & RAISINS, ASSORTMENT OF ROLLS, STRAWBERRY SHORTCAKE, VANILLA/OREO TARTLET AS WELL AS A COFFEE & WATER STATION.

- Guest Speaker: TBA
- Benefit Auctioneer is Nate Pollnow

It is because of you the Center is able to continue its mission of CARE~COUNSEL~COMPASSION enabling us to serve those who come to the Center for assistance and support. Donate an item for the Auction (Silent or Live). We'd love to have it.

Call the Center 920-219-9305 for particulars if you have questions. Perhaps you have a special or unique talent you can share via a basket or display that our talented auctioneer can promote. Cash donations are always welcome. (Make checks payable to the Pregnancy Support Center of Dodge

County.) Suggested amounts are:

\$50 ~ Bronze Level

\$100 ~ Silver Level

\$200 ~ Gold Level

\$500 ~ Platinum Level

Of course, no amount is too small or too great. We accept all donations gratefully.

Don't forget to buy your ticket for the evening.

Come alone! Bring the Family! Bring your Friends! Bring someone new!

Cost is \$45 across the board.

Tickets are due by SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 14, 2025!



BUILDING FOR BABIES

Thank you for your support of the Center!

I want to take the opportunity in this newsletter to announce our upcoming Capital Campaign to



completely renovate, inside and out, our offices at 108 Parallel Street in Beaver Dam and pay off our existing mortgage. Our goal is to raise \$700,000. Those funds will be used to enhance client privacy and comfort as well as improve operational efficiency and provide enhanced security for clients, staff and volunteers. Thanks to a generous donation, from a donor who wishes to remain anonymous, and some direct contacts by one of our campaign advisors, we have already raised over \$150,000.

By the time you receive this newsletter, we will have completed creating our Campaign marketing and promotional materials.

Our plan is to engage as many Christian churches as possible in Dodge County to communicate and promote our Campaign to their congregations. If you would like to help us in communicating with those churches and getting our marketing materials to them, please contact me at my number or email below. We could really use your help.

Part of our plan includes doing several direct mailings to target donors identified by the advisory committee as having a history of community philanthropy. Additionally, we will promote the Campaign through the Center website and Facebook page. We also hope to present Campaign information on WBEV Community Comment!

A separate mailing to all of you who receive this newsletter will occur in early August inviting your personal participation in the Campaign!

Again, thank you for all you do to support our mission of

CARE ~ COUNSEL ~ COMPASSION.

Blessings,

JAY M. VANDEN BOOGART PRESIDENT & TREASURER 920-296-8373



ivandenboogart@yahoo.com

IT'S A

W
O
N
D
E
R
F
U
L

LIFE



HERE'S TO ELIAN! WELCOME TO THE

THE
PREGNANCY
SUPPORT
CENTER
FAMILY!

DELIGHTED YOU AND YOUR FAMILY JOINED US!



"Let the Little Children come to Me." Matthew 19:14

ALL ABOARD

THE NEWSLETTER

EMAIL TRAIN!



Our newsletter email list continues to grow.

Progress! We are happy to provide news about what is happening at the Pregnancy Support Center of Dodge County. If you have jumped on the "EMAIL TRAIN", thank you. If you have not yet taken the leap but would like to do so, it is quite easy. Send us your email address along with your name to the Center email address pscdc16@gmail.com

Type **NEWSLETTER EMAIL** in the subject line. It will prevent us from having to sift through other emails.

Or ~ try the **QR Code**.

If you'd still prefer to receive the paper copy, that is also fine.
We'll keep sending it.



FALL BENEFIT FILLABLE FORMS ARE ON THE WEBSITE.

FILL ~ SAVE ~ RETURN!

EMAIL ~ MAIL ~ DROP OFF AT THE CENTER.

DIRECTOR'S DISPATCH

GREETINGS ONE AND ALL:

It is good to be back, folks. I am very thankful for the opportunity given to me in attending the Heartbeat International Conference.

You may be asking what did I learn? Well, I learned that hardships that we as pregnancy centers have, are the same across the nation as well as internationally. We came up with solutions to help our centers become more efficient. The updated statistics helped us better understand where our focus needs to be to help our clients. I learned the do's and don'ts about counseling as per the latest laws.

I had a wonderful time and I would like to also mention that I met a fellow Wisconsinite working in DC. We connected immediately when she saw "Beaver Dam" on my name tag!

I think what makes a conference successful is the great people you meet. I met Laura from Ukraine. She touched my heart with her story. In the middle of the war stands the pregnancy center she represents. Talk about facing challenges! Before she left, a friend of ours took the picture below. May God send His triumphant angels to protect her, her clients, that pregnancy center and all people in that area ~ in the mighty name of Jesus Christ of Nazareth.

Thank you again, folks, for all you do to support us through prayers, finances, items,

and spreading the word of our help for our community. We are here because of **YOU!**





Blessings ~

NANCY VILLEGAS

SHARE THE LOVE CAMPAIGN

Thank you to all who participated in the **SHARE THE LOVE CAMPAIGN**. Your response was overwhelming and we gratefully accepted and fulfilled the requested items on our "Blue Bag" list. Heartfelt thanks is extended not only to the church / parish communities (and others) who donated so willingly to this campaign but to individuals in those communities who helped create a successful endeavor. Thank you to:

EDGEWOOD COMMUNITY CHURCH ~ BEAVER DAM
HARVEST EVANGELICAL FREE CHURCH ~ BEAVER DAM
PELLA LUTHERAN, WAUPUN
PRAIRIE RIDGE HEALTH CLINIC ~ COLUMBUS
SACRED HEART ~ HORICON
ST. JOHN LUTHERAN ~ MAYVILLE
ST. JOSEPH ~ WAUPUN
ST. MARY ~ MAYVILLE
ST. STEPHEN ~ HORICON
ST. KATHARINE DREXEL ~ BEAVER DAM
ST. KATHARINE DREXEL ~ BEAVER DAM
TRI PARISHES ~ CLYMAN, ELBA, REESEVILLE
WAUPUN CHRISTIAN CHURCHES

If we inadvertently forgot a name, please let us know and accept our humble apologies.

If you would still like to contribute to the **SHARE THE LOVE CAMPAIGN**, call the Pregnancy Support Center **920-219-9305** or email **pscdc16@gmail.com.**"Blue Bags" are available and we have updated our needs.

2025 DATES

We have many opportunities for you to offer your helping hands at least occasionally or perhaps even one time. We gladly welcome your kind and thoughtful assistance whenever you can be available. Can't give time weekly to help at the Center! Don't want to be an Advocate! Look at the

fundraising possibilities we have just waiting

for you to jump in with both feet!

Pizza Ranch: November 6

Benvento's: August 11

October 13

Fall Benefit: September 20

Volunteer for one, two or even three of these fundraising events. We'd love to share the time with you for a very worthy cause.

Call 920-219-9305 or email pscdc16@gmail.com.





108 Parallel Street, Beaver Dam, WI 53916

Phone: 920-219-9305

Email: pscdc16@gmail.com

Website: www.pscdcsupport.com

• Center Hours: Monday & Thursday: 9Aм-5РМ

Wednesday: Noon-8РМ Walk-ins are welcome.

Other hours by appointment.



"It's a child, not a choice!"

VISION STATEMENT

As instruments of our Lord Jesus Christ, we provide an environment of unconditional love with utmost confidentiality for women and children in crisis.

MISSION STATEMENT

Serving women and their babies, born and unborn, in Dodge County by offering support, guidance and education in times of physical, emotional and spiritual need.

VALUE STATEMENT

We hold basic our commitment to Jesus Christ as the foundation for our organization, which includes the following values: service, Christ-like compassion, impeccable honesty and confidentiality, affirmation of life as a gift from God, total acceptance of each person, and Christ's forgiveness for all.

PSCDC is an affiliate of



NOTE CENTER HOURS

Center Hours : Monday & Thursday = 9AM-5PM Wednesday = Noon-8PM

CHECK OUT OUR NEW SIGN & MESSAGE CENTER!



COOL AS COOL CAN BE!

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 2025

President & Treasurer : Jay Vanden Boogart Vice President: Javier Garcia Secretary: Barbara M. Haase

Other members: Jacquie Schott

Gloria Rutherford

Pam Fox Beth Luedtke

Newsletter Staff

Gloria Rutherford & Barbara M. Haase